	Distance Education Coordination Council
Trelisa Glazatov, Catherine Hendrickson, Jack Jackson, T.L. Brink
	5/12/2014
Minutes
1:00-3:00 pm
District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Jack approved; Catherine seconded.

	

	Crafton Hills reports

	Catherine Hendrickson and T. L Brink reported that CHC is moving forward on the Mobile Tablet initiative, where the goal is to place a tablet into the hands of every student and employee at Crafton.  The Crafton Academic senate approved the initiate to continue with the development phase. A pilot of the mobile tablet will commence in Fall 2014 to gather data for scaling up the initiative.   18 faculty have applied to be part of the pilot program.  The faculty approved to be part of the pilot will have some additional training offered to them in the summer.
T.L. mentioned that ETC approved 5 faculty this semester to teach online.

	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack reported that for the summer session there are 56 online/hybrid sections from 20 departments, and 32different faculty teaching.   39 of the sections are in the first summer session.
Student satisfaction surveys using the Bb enterprise survey system was sent out to over 4500 students with 645 students responding.  Online courses had a 3% dissatisfaction rate and generally students are happy!!

Approx a quarter of online faculty (23 responses) returned the faculty satisfaction survey.  There was 100% satisfaction with Blackboard.

Academic senate passed the college’s use of a different standard than the campus’ institution standard for online education retention and success.  The current institution standared is a 7 year ave for retention and success.  If the campus is 1 standard deviation below the mean then the standard has not been met.  Instead Valley will use the State average for retention and success.  In order to meet the standard, the college needs to be greater than or equal to the state ave.  The college fails to meet the standard if the college falls below the state average for 3 successive semesters.

There’s some discussions happening on campus regarding the statewide Online Ed Initiative.  The Valley College presidents wants to potentially be part of the pilot programs but there is concern that with accreditation that it may be too much work to do in a short amount of time.  TL indicated that Crafton may also want participate because pilot colleges can help to shape the initial decision making process.  Trelisa reminded both colleges to bring IT into the decision to make sure the campuses/district are technically prepared and ready to participate as part of this large initiaitive.
	

	Distance Education Reports 

	Trelisa reported that she will be meeting with Rania and Robert Brown to finalize the fall professional development opportunities as well as flex day which will include a presentation on Turnitin and discussions around academic integrity and plagiarism.
The district is deciding on a mobile app  solution that will enable user to connect to some enterprise systems.   3 vendors (Blackboard, Ellucian, and MyCampus) presented their solutions and a survey was sent out to both faculty and students to get some feedback on features that would most benefit the colleges.  The goal is to have some version of a district app available during Fall 2014.

A small group of IT, student services, and HR folks attended a presentation from the Atkinson, Andelson, Loya, Ruud and Romo Law group to discuss some technical and legal considerations for the district to think about as we become a BYOD (Bring Your Own Device) campus.  Some issues related to DE included how the district’s accesses, maintains,and archives course data if instructors are using systems outside of Blackboard.  Trelisa reported that District will be reviewing and making recommendations on policies and procedures related to BYOD issues and that in the Fall the committee should revisit this emerging issues to see what implication it may have for distance learning environments.
	

	EduStream report 


	
	

	Discussion Items 

Feedback on CHC’s draft of standard IIC self evaluation document (Tre)
Feedback on district BP/AP – Intellectual Property and Copyright (Tre)


	The committee discussed the document and gathered feedback. Tre will send the feedback to Rebeccah Warren-Marlett.
The committee discussed the BP/AP and gathered feedback. Tre will send the feedback to Glen for compiling and submission to District.
	

	Next Meeting
	TBD

	


